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Administrative Review Council 

Dr Breen Creighton, who had been a member of the Council since 
1987, resigned his membership in August to take up an 
appointment with the International Labour Organisation in 
Geneva. 

Mr David Williams has joined the Secretariat as a project 
officer. The Community Services and Health project has been 
assigned to him. 

Administrative Appeals Tribunal 

Recently the Attorney-General announced the following 
appointments to the Tribunal: 

Presidential Members: Justice Alwynne R.O. Rowlands 
Justice Peter J. Moss 
Justice James P.O. Barry 

Deputy Presidents: Mr Brian Forrest 
Miss Stephanie A. Forgie 
Mr Graeme L. McDonald 

Full time Senior Member: Mr Ray N. Watterson 
Ms Wendy J.F. Purcell 

Part time Senior Members: Mr Richard D. Fayle 
Mr Kevin J. Lynch 
Mr Matthew B. Hogan 

The new members were sworn in at ceremonies in Brisbane on 14 
October and in Canberra on 18 October 1988. 

- 

Commonwealth Ombudsman 

On Monday 24 October 1988 the Governor-General, Sir Ninian 
Stephen, welcomed representatives of 3 5  countries at the 
opening of the Fourth International Ombudsman Conference, held 
in Canberra from 23  to 2 7  October 1988. Participants from 
Europe, the Indian sub-continent, Africa, the United States 
and Canada, the Pacific and the Caribbean met at the Academy 
of Science for most sessions of the Conference, the 
proceedings of which were simultaneously translated into 
English, French and German. 
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Admin Review is a quarterly bulletin concerned with informing 
government, private organisations and individuals about 
developments in federal administrative law and procedure. It 
is produced under the auspices of the Administrative Review 
Council but the views expressed in the bulletin are not 
necessarily the views of the Council or any of its members. 
Although every care is taken in the preparation of the 
publication, no liability is accepted in respect of matters 
published in it. The purpose of the bulletin is to provide 
general information and not legal advice. Readers should 
check carefully the detail of legislation, cases and other 
material included in the bulletin. All inquiries concerning 
the bulletin, other than subscription inquiries, should be 
directed to the editor (address on front cover). Subscription 
inquiries should be directed to the Australian Government 
Publishing Service. 

@ Commonwealth of Australia 1988 

Published for the Administrative Review Council by the 
Australian Government Publishing Service, Canberra 1988 
88/21 640 Cat. No. 88 1709 9 

Printed ir l  .Aurtrali;~ by Better Printing Service, bi Paterson Parade, Queanhr?.atl N S t V  26620 


